by Eleanor Edwards and

Carol Graham Vasey Minor Ball teams will hold their annual meeting and presentation of trophies at the Vasey Community Park on Sept. 20,

at 2 p.m. Anyone interested in coaching or assisting are asked to please attend. Also an executive for the 1982 season will be chosen. If Minor baseball is to continue to be the success that it has been during the past years in Vasey, continued interest in all areas is the key.

Mr. and Mrs. Walter Bell, Picton, Ontario visited recently with Mr. and Mrs. Melvern Isaac.

Mr. and Mrs. Eldon Nixon of Toronto visited with Mrs. Charles Brown and also with Mr. Jack Nixon. Mrs. Eldon Nixon remained with Mrs. Brown while Mr. Brown is a patient in Penetang General Hospital.

Friday visitors with Mr. and Mrs. Craig Painter and boys were Mr. and Mrs. Wilhem Kullich of Germany and Mr. and Mrs. Paul Kullich

Measles and Mumps.

Sept. 17

Waubaushene.

Vasey U.C.W. will meet in the Sunday School room of the Vasey United Church on September 23, at 7:30 p.m.

Weekend guests of Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Woods were Mr. and Mrs. Phillip Kember and family of Sault Ste. Marie.

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Edwards visited with Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Hawke and family of Brampton and Mrs. Margaret Doekes of Burlington.

Saturday, Mr. and Mrs. Clare McKeown visited with Mr. and Mrs. Ken Brewster of Woodland Beach.

Mrs. Owen Smitham visited for a few days this week with her parents Mr. and Mrs. Don McKnight of Cookstown.

Mr. and Mrs. Orval Edwards and Mr. and Mrs. Ross McFarland attended the 25th wedding anniversary of Mr. and Mrs. Ron Huffman of Orillia on Saturday.

Mrs. Irene Vasey attended the women's retreat at Camp Simpresca "A Time Apart"

during the past week.

Mr. and Mrs. Melvern Isaac attended the Johnston-Brock wedding in Stayner on Saturday.

Darren Drury of

Crown Hill visited with his grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. Ted Vasey for the weekend. Mr. and Mrs. Bill Drury were Sunday visitors.

Mr. Ralph Edwards

who sails aboard the "Sherman" is spending his holidays at his home here.

Sunday visitors with Mr. and Mrs. Manley Edwards were Mr. and

Mrs. Neil Hickling of Shanty Bay and Mrs. Michael O'Grady and

Ryan of Tillsonburg. Mr. and Mrs. Neil Edwards of Wasaga

Beach visited on Sunday

with Mr. and Mrs. Nelson Edwards.

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Gudat of Bracebridge visited one day last week with Mr. and Mrs. Frank Rumney.



Policing the beach

2 - 4 2 - 4 2 - 6 1 - 2

Brenda McLauglin, a visitor to the waterfront of Huronia Park in Penetanguishene, removes a tricycle she found in the swimming area on the beach. The town-owned campground closes for the year this weekend.

